
Robinson Secondary School PTSA Board Meeting

Wednesday, November 11, 2015


           7:00 pm

Attendees:  

Micelle Emery, Carole Letzkus, Matt Eline, Shelley Smith, Sandra Meyer, Anne Boley, Taylor Kinsley, Terri Min, Kirsten Wiley, Lisa Chandler, Deanne Harwood, Hannie Gonzalez, Teri Patterson, Kathe Naughton, Valerie Pletcher, Aditya Bhatnagar, Jennifer DiSano, Patty Brabtson

Guests: Haley McAllister, Jack Letzkus, Mary Pletcher, 

Meeting Called to Order: 7:00pm

Approval of Oct. Minutes as presented – S. Smith motions, J. DiSano seconds. Oct. minutes accepted without objections or abstentions.

Princpal Report - School Update: Matt Eline

It’s been a good month. We had Touching Bases last week - we did not have as many parents attend as in past years, likely due to the fact that the county would not allow us to hold it on Veteran’s Day. Discussion was held on whether we should continue having Touching Bases or perhaps poll the community on their opinion. A decision was made to send out a short survey to parents asking their thoughts and also inquire whether the SIS account availability factored into their decision to attend/not attend Touching Bases.

SIS account - 65% of holders are using their account. We will continue to encourage parents to allow their child/children access to their account and we will again request central office to create individual student accounts so they can log in and view their grades.

The fall sports seasons are wrapping up and winter sports and tryouts are underway. There were many successful fall sports teams and several are still continuing with conference and state games/meets.
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y was held last night and there was discussion on the safety/fire hazard issue that was raised by several parents. While this ceremony has been a tradition for many years (including the use of small, lit candles) we may need to look at alternative solutions and recommendations for future ceremonies. Mr. Eline will be following up with the school health and safety group and county fire marshall.

There was a concern raised that an incident occurred between two students and a teacher about an after-school club. There appeared to be a language barrier and the concern was the teacher did not handle the situation in a professional manner. Mr. Eline suggested that the concerned parent and student speak to either himself or Mr. Ferrell to address the incident.

There was a discussion regarding several emails from a former parent and the appropriateness/mature themes in the books selected as required reading. Mr. Eline discussed the process of book selection and has spoken to the English department heads. Prior to the email exchange, some books had already been removed from the list and some are selected by IB requirements, not by Robinson teachers or department heads. A process is in place to determine appropriate books and Mr. Eline suggested that Mrs. Vu and the IB English teachers be available to address any additional parent or student concerns. 

Presidents Report: Micelle Emery 

Regarding the reading selections at Robinson, Micelle stated that the PTSA does not manage decisions regarding curriculum or related materials and is here to provide support to the administration. The PTSA is always happy to hear your concerns and will direct them to the appropriate department coordinators.

Treasurer’s report: Sandy Meyer

Monthly report attached.

A membership list is due on Dec. 1st. We need the total number of members to file the form and determine what we have to pay to state and local groups.

Motion to approve treasurer’s report: J. DiSano moves to approve, A. Boley seconds, passed with no objection and one abstention.

Vice President – Admin – Aditya Bhatnagar - No report

Vice President – Programs – Laurie Florence

Legislative Night was a success - please see the PTSA Legislative Forum Wrap-Up report from G. Bulova.

The Depression Screening workshop was only attended by three parents. We are working with Laura Lewis and Jennifer Miley to come up with a better way to reach more parents. I’ll be attending a program at Lake Braddock tomorrow evening in hopes of possibly securing the same speaker.

We are working on a blood drive for the students in January with INOVA. FBLA will be sponsoring the drive. More details to come.

Committee Reports
Communications
There was a discussion with Taylor, Haley and Jack on updating Twitter and FB accounts and getting more students involved. They will coordinate together and get the login information from Max to assist with communications.

Directory - Production and Sales: Lisa Chandler

We sold a few directories at Touching Bases - thank you Sandy and Terri. We sold a few online but don't expect to sell much more. I still have over 100 of each Middle School and High School directories left. I will continue to advertise in the RAM GRAM and weekly KIT messages.

There was discussion regarding selling directories from the main office. We will advertise in the KIT and RamGram and have parents drop money off in the main office/PTSA folder.

Education (HS): Jennifer DiSano

We met with Eileen Doyle to discuss Robinson programming needs.

We contacted Mr. Hazard to see if he would be interested in helping get Jill Ellis (US Woman’s Soccer Coach and former Robinson graduate) to visit Robinson and talk about leadership.

We contacted the MINDS group to discuss stress relief programs at Robinson (we are meeting with them on Friday to learn more).

Also replied to MAP coordinator about possible drone demonstration from a PhD student from GMU.

Is the PTSA taking a position on the FCPS budget cuts? As a PTSA, what can we do? A discussion continued to see if we can coordinate a forum and invite local representatives to come speak with us on the proposed budget cuts.

Education (MS) – No report

Education (Special) – No report

Faculty Rep - High School  - No report

Faculty Rep - Middle School - No report

Grocery Receipts - No report 

Health and Safety: Patty Brabtson

The depression screening seminar for parents was held immediately following Touching Bases but only 5 people attended. The counselors were frustrated that not more parents attended. There may be additional screening in the spring.

Hospitality: Teri Patterson

Health screening went well. The All-A ceremony will be in Nov. and I will coordinate with Mrs. Wiley.
Legislative/Candidate’s Forum - No report
Marketplace/Raffle: Ingrid Calarco

The Marketplace is well in hand - this Saturday, Nov. 14th, 10:00-4:00pm.  We are fully booked.  

Eloise and Lisa have the Raffle and Silent Auction ready to go.  

Beth Elliot has collected documents for a Special Edition RamGram which should go out by Thursday.  

We will start setting up on Friday from 3-6:00pm. Terri has organized volunteers, but we can always use more - for everything. We all plan to arrive by 7:00am on Saturday to check in vendors and have our volunteers help get the vendors to their spots. Set up is from 7-10:00am, doors open at 10:00am to the public, Marketplace finishes at 4:00pm and volunteers are scheduled for 4-6:00pm to help clear out vendors and clean up space.

Adult volunteers are always welcome so if anyone from the board would like to pitch in and help with our largest fundraiser of the year we would be grateful. Please ask Terri Min the best times to come and help. Our student volunteers need adult guidance.

Membership: Valerie Pletcher

We have 600+ PTSA members (parents and students). We still need assistance entering membership information. I will contact Mr. Fones to get civic students to help enter information. Will also bring materials to Marketplace on Saturday and enter the info at the PTSA table.

Ram Gardens – No report
Ram Gram Editor – No report

RAMping Up! – No report
Reflections: Deanne Harwood 

Everything has been submitted to the district level. There were 8 submissions from Robinson students.

There is a need for a panel of judges/parents to view the submissions. 

Scholarships: Hannie Gonzalez

Scholarships are all online. Information for the scholarships will be available and sent to C. Letzkus to include in the weekly KITs and to B. Elliot for the RamGram. To advertise, I will work with Eileen Doyle to send out on Fridays, communicate information on GMR and put posters in the senior locker bay.

School Funding: No report 

Student Representative: Taylor Kinsley

Everyone is very busy and stressed at this time of year. Send any information that needs to be sent out and we’ll get the word out.

H. McAllister mentioned that some students have complained that the cafeteria is overcrowded. For security and coverage reasons, Mr. Eline said that an open campus lunch would not be possible but would be open to other options. Other ideas were to encourage students to go to the Blue cafeteria, sit on the stage between cafeterias or go to a less crowded table and meet new friends. 

Donuts on Fridays is going well! The incentives are working, especially senior parking rewards. 

Volunteer Coordinator: Terri Min

Thanksgiving baskets for needy families will be prepared again this year. We have 25 families (up from 14 last year). Donations can be dropped off in the main office. Baskets will be compiled on Monday, Nov. 23 and we will deliver to families or bring to cars picking up the baskets.

Terri needs the volunteer forms that have been submitted (on the back of the membership forms). 

Webmaster: Anne Boley

There was a request to add a picture or information on scholarships to the website main page.
Old Business:
None

New Business:  None

Next board mtg. - Dec. 9, 7:00pm

Adjournment 9:05pm

Upcoming Events:  

Dec. 9

General Board Meeting, 7:00pm

Jan. 13

General Board Meeting, 7:00pm

Jan. 27

General Board Meeting, 7:00 pm

Feb. 10

General Board Meeting, 7:00pm

March 9
General Board Meeting, 7:00pm

Mar. 30

Student Focused General Membership Meeting, 3:00pm

April 13
General Board Meeting, 7:00pm

May 11

General Board Meeting, 7:00 pm

June 8

General Board Meeting, 7:00pm


